
Suggested Ballot Language  

In order to continue providing high-quality, comprehensive medical and emergency healthcare 
services at the Tehachapi Valley Healthcare District hospital, to ensure the building of a new 
outpatient pavilion at no cost to the taxpayer, and to ensure future hospital repairs and 
improvements are completed at no additional cost to taxpayers, shall the Tehachapi Valley 
Healthcare District enter into a new 30-year Lease Agreement with the nonprofit organization 
operated by Adventist Health in accordance with Resolution No. 22-04 of the Tehachapi Valley 
Healthcare District Board of Directors adopted August 9, 2022.  

Ballot Analysis  

A “yes” vote for Measure __ means you are approving a new 30-year lease between Tehachapi 
Valley Healthcare District and Adventist Health for the District’s current hospital, three existing 
outpatient clinics, and a new outpatient pavilion. In 2016, voters approved a 30-year lease 
between the District and Adventist Health, which required Adventist Health to pay adequate 
compensation to lease and operate the District’s new hospital. Adventist Health’s payment of 
rent was used to finish construction and equip the District’s new hospital. Construction was 
completed and the new hospital opened in November of 2018.   

The District and Adventist Health are now proposing a new 30-year lease under which Adventist 
Health will construct a new outpatient pavilion and pay adequate compensation to the District to 
lease the current hospital, three existing outpatient clinics, and the new outpatient pavilion. The 
new outpatient pavilion will be used to provide primary care, specialty care, behavioral health, 
and dental services to the community. The District will continue to exist and own the real 
property and facilities. The District’s board of directors will continue to oversee compliance with 
the affiliation and lease agreements.  
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